

I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lại.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|----------------------|----------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>c</u> over | B. lo <u>c</u> ate | C. des <u>c</u> ribe | D. de <u>c</u> ide |
| 2. A. pleas <u>a</u> nt | B. fin <u>a</u> l | C. <u>a</u> fraid | D. <u>f</u> amous |
| 3. A. chair <u>s</u> | B. shirt <u>s</u> | C. bag <u>s</u> | D. pen <u>s</u> |
| 4. A. borrow <u>e</u> d | B. answer <u>e</u> d | C. decid <u>e</u> d | D. open <u>e</u> d |

II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau.

- Your sister plays the guitar in the local club, _____?
A. doesn't she B. does she C. is she D. isn't she
- The tree _____ stands near the gate of my house has lovely flowers.
A. which B. who C. whom D. whose
- Jane's brother loves taking part in outdoor activities, and _____ does she.
A. too B. so C. either D. neither
- Van Phuc village in Ha Noi produces different types of _____ products such as cloth, ties, and dresses.
A. brick B. golden C. silk D. pottery
- I think you _____ bring a raincoat because it's going to rain.
A. may B. mayn't C. should D. shouldn't
- _____ Mike worked hard, he couldn't complete the project.
A. Because B. Although C. Despite D. Because of
- Oxford University is _____ university in the world.
A. old B. older C. the older D. the oldest
- He wishes to have _____ to watch all the football matches.
A. such time B. enough time C. too much time D. time enough
- It _____ that he is the best teacher in this school.
A. is saying B. says C. is said D. said
- Look! There's a _____ cottage at the foot of the mountain.
A. beautiful small wooden B. small beautiful wooden
C. wooden beautiful small D. wooden small beautiful
- _____ Could you _____ me a favour and buy me some milk?
A. make B. take C. do D. get
- _____ You have to keep the ticket until you _____ the train.
A. look after B. go out C. get off D. turn on

Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ gần nghĩa với từ được gạch chân.

13. Country **folks** are often known for their friendliness and hospitable.

- A. players B. children C. animals D. people

14. I'm trying to **arrange** my work so that I can have a couple of days off next week.

- A. plan B. save C. fail D. lose

Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với câu đáp lại phù hợp trong các tình huống giao tiếp sau.

15. Nam and Phong are planning for their weekend.

Nam: "How about having a drive to the countryside this weekend?" ~ **Phong:** "_____"

- A. That's a good idea. B. Not at all.
C. Thanks a lot. D. I can't drive.

16. Ann is asking to borrow Mark's pencil.

Ann: "Can I borrow your pencil, Mark?" ~ **Mark:** "_____"

- A. Good idea, thanks! B. Here you are.
C. So do I. D. That's great.

III. Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch chân A, B, C hoặc D trong các câu sau đây.

1. My father taught me to play a piano when I was only 4 years old.

- A. taught B. a C. when D. years

2. At 7 o'clock yesterday morning, the little boy was taking to his nursery school by his grandmother.

- A. At B. was taking C. nursery D. by

3. The boy had so a difficult exercise that he couldn't do it.

- A. so B. difficult C. couldn't D. it

4. I'm afraid that it is the more comfortable hotel in the city that we can stay in.

- A. afraid B. is C. more comfortable D. stay in

IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong ngoặc để hoàn thành các câu sau.

1. Bill saw an elephant when he (**go**) _____ over the bridge.
2. Maria (**be**) _____ a member of this fitness centre for two years.
3. Hoang wants his father (**drive**) _____ him to school every day.
4. Linda enjoys spending her free time (**beak**) _____ yummy cakes.

V. Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để hoàn thành các câu sau.

1. Thousands of _____ come to Dubai each year. (**visit**)
2. The Rio Carnival is one of the most _____ festivals in the world. (**colour**)
3. The children are advised to do the tasks _____. (**independent**)
4. You can _____ wherever you want. (**seat**)

VI. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ thích hợp để điền vào mỗi chỗ trống trong đoạn văn sau.

Along with jogging and swimming, cycling is one of the best all-around forms of exercise. (1) _____ can help to increase your strength and energy, giving you more efficient muscles and a stronger heart. But increasing your strength is not the only advantage of cycling. Because you're not carrying the weight of your body on your feet, it's a good form of exercise for people with painful feet or backs. (2) _____, with all forms of exercise, it's important to start slowly and build up gently. Doing too much too quickly can damage muscles that aren't used to working. If you have any doubts about taking up cycling for health reasons, talk to your doctor and ask for his/her advice. Ideally, you should be cycling at least two or three times a week. For the exercise to be doing you good, you should get a little out of breath. Don't worry that if you begin to lose your breath, it could be (3) _____ and there must be something wrong with your heart. This is simply not true; shortness of breath shows that the exercise is having the right effect. However, if you find you are in pain then you should stop and (4) _____ a rest.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|-------------|--------------|----------------|
| 1. A. who | B. whom | C. whose | D. which |
| 2. A. Therefore | B. However | C. So | D. But |
| 3. A. danger | B. endanger | C. dangerous | D. dangerously |
| 4. A. make | B. take | C. do | D. spend |

VII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với câu trả lời đúng cho các câu hỏi.

The traditions of Vietnam are affected by Chinese culture for a long time. In my family, women had to do all housework, take care of their children, fathers and husbands. They had to **obey** and respect their fathers and husbands in solving family problem. Women had no choice in controlling a number of babies **they** needed, partly they had little knowledge about contraception and as result of religious and economic requirement.

Concerning work and education, in the past, women almost stayed at home and did housework, looked after children and did agriculture jobs like cultivation, livestock breeding, agricultural process and selling agricultural produce. People thought that women should not study high, what women should learn was how to cook well, how to become a good wife, mother. As a consequence, few women finished secondary school and some studied primary school. In making decisions, women in the past had no right to decide any social and family problems. Their fathers and husbands would decide all problems related to family and society.

- What is the passage mainly about?
 - Traditional roles of Vietnamese women in the past.
 - Traditional roles of Chinese women in the past.
 - Vietnamese women's roles in work and education.
 - Vietnamese women's roles in family.
- According to the passage, in my family, women had to do _____.
 - partly housework, respect their children, fathers and husbands
 - all housework, look after their children, fathers and husbands
 - all housework, look after their parents and children
 - all housework, solve all family problem
- The word obey is closest in meaning to _____.

A. argue	B. discuss	C. follow	D. support
----------	------------	-----------	------------

4. What does the word they in the first paragraph refer to?

- A. women B. husbands C. babies D. fathers

VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời câu hỏi.

A healthy diet helps us to stay in shape and to avoid diseases. Whether a diet is healthy or not depends on the type and the amount of food or drink you have daily. The Healthy Diet advises us to eat more fruit and vegetable than cheese and eggs. Fruits like bananas, watermelons, and grapes are all good because they provide a lot of vitamins.

Different kinds of vegetables are also recommended. We can have meat and fish daily, but we shouldn't eat too much. Sweetened food and drinks, such as ice cream, sweets, or soft drinks should be avoided. It is also recommended that we use fat, oil, or salt in small amounts only. Too much of them will increase the danger of getting fat, leading to obesity.

1. What does the Healthy Diet advise us to do?

=>

2. Why are fruits like bananas, watermelons, and grapes all good?

=>

3. Should we eat too much meat and fish daily?

=>

4. What should be avoided?

=>

IX. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa của câu không thay đổi so với câu đã cho.

1. Tom asked some questions in the class.

=> **Some questions**

2. "Do you eat a lot of fruit?" Tiago said to Lucy.

=> **Tiago asked**

3. Train hard every day, and you can break your SEA GEAMES record one day.

=> **If you**

4. Jane last went to Nha Trang five years ago.

=> **Jane hasn't**

5. Johnnie is a better swimmer than his sister.

=> **Johnnie swims**

6. Despite being overweight, my sister always feels confident in front of other people.

=> **Although**

--- THE END ---